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To: Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: Discontinuity of Technical Support 

Helicopters Affected: All AB204B, AB205A-1, AS-61N1, HH-3F, SH-3D helicopters 

Dear Customer, 

For more than 50 years, Leonardo Helicopters (formerly Costruzioni Aeronautiche Giovanni Agusta) 
has supported the legacy fleet of the AB204B, AB205A-1, AS-61N1, HH-3F and SH-3D platforms – 
the missions, the history, and most importantly, the people who operated the aircraft. 

Since that time, Leonardo has grown, developing latest generation rotorcrafts, to meet the most 
demanding current and future operational requirements in all conditions and environments. 

Leonardo has made its best efforts to ensure to the legacy fleet the same level of support granted to 
the new generation products. Unfortunately the conditions which makes that possible are not 
anymore in place and we are forced to inform that Leonardo Helicopters will discontinue the support 
of the legacy products AB204B, AB205A-1, AS-61N1, HH-3F and SH-3D by the end of 2022. 

In the knowledge of Leonardo there are no longer in service civil operators of AB204B, AB205A-1 
and AS-61N1 Model Helicopters, therefore in 2023, Leonardo will also apply for the surrender of the 
civil TC for these models. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to LH Engineering 
Support team (engineering.support.lhd@leonardo.com). 

Yours Sincerely, 

Francesco Bellardi 
Leonardo Helicopters 

Vice President 
Customer Support & Services – Italy 
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